







## www.denbighps.org.uk

# Newsletter for Parents and Carers: 21st October 2022

## DENBIGH

#### **Attendance**

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring that your children have good attendance and punctuality. This is vitally important to ensure your children have the best education and make exceptional progress.

This half term whole school attendance was 96.2% Two classes are today having a 'pizza party' to celebrate a full week of 100% attendance. Well done Giraffes and Whales! There are still a small number of parents who are not contacting school when their children are absent. Can we please remind you to email attendance@denbighps.org.uk or to telephone the office, by 8:30am where possible, with the child's name, class and reason for absence. Please also remember to inform school prior to any medical appointments that you are unable to arrange for outside of school time. For these appointments, medical evidence will be required.

#### **Hutchison Meals**

If your child has any special dietary requirements/allergies please contact the school office. We ask that you please update the Hutchison website and complete the Hutchison catering form. Forms are available from the school office.

Can you please make sure your child's meal is ordered for the week ahead.

If you must order on the day we ask this is done before 8:55am. We also ask that if your child is off school their meal is cancelled each day.

#### Uniform

Thank you for sending your children to school looking smart and in the correct uniform. Please make sure that all your child's school uniforms are labelled with your child's name and class. As the weather is getting colder please send in gloves, scarves and hats with names/class also labelled.

Jewellery - We ask that children not wear jewellery in school.

However if ears are pierced, one pair of very small studs may be worn.

We also ask that children do not have nail extensions during term time.

Water Bottle - Please send your child into school with a water bottle each day.

We have a range of uniform items in the school office fover. Please help yourself to any



























spare bits you may need.

#### Dogs on school premisses

Dogs are **not** allowed on school grounds at any time.

This also includes being carried. Thank You

## **MacMillan Coffee Morning**









Thank you all so much for supporting our Macmillan Coffee Morning! Whether you came along in person or donated goodies - thank you!

It was so lovely to welcome you back into school after so long.

We raised £326 which is just marvellous! We thank you once again and look forward to welcoming you to the next one.

We would also like to thank Peter Higgins, Amy Collins and Jessica Damo from North Tyneside's Mental Health Support Team who came along to discuss how best they can support your children within school. You gave them some great ideas and suggestions which they have taken back to the rest of the team and future plans will be announced in due course.

## **Safeguarding**

This month our Safeguarding focus is Online Safety. Following our assemblies by the NSPCC, please click the links below to find further resources to help support you in protecting your children online. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact either Mr Holt, Mrs Bird or Mrs Young.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/

https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/

## Year group information

For more information on what your children have been up to this half term please visit <a href="https://denbighps.org.uk/news/">https://denbighps.org.uk/news/</a> for all the class information.

#### **Harvest Festival**





We would like to say a big thank you to everyone for their donations for our Harvest Festival collection! We thought we collected a lot of items last year, but this year you have continued to WOW us!!!! The donations went to the fantastic Bay Foodbank and they were overwhelmed with your generosity, selflessness and kindness when they came to collect it all. We were also lucky to have our local Reverends Sue and Kim in from St. Mary's Church who kindly led our Harvest assembly and talked about the importance of Harvest in our community and thoroughly enjoyed our rendition of Cauliflowers Fluffy.

#### **Street Safe**



The School Street Safe scheme will be up and running again after half term, from the 31st October 2022. The cones will be out between 8:30am and 9am and again between 3pm and 3:45pm. Please do not park inside the coned area/on the double yellow lines and please be considerate of neighbours when parking. Where possible please use the car parks at Aldi or the Labour club and walk the 2 minutes down Denbigh Avenue.

Thank You

#### **Children In Need**



On Friday 18th November, we will be taking part in the BBC's Children in Need Day. The theme this year is 'The Great Spotacular'. Children are encouraged to wear something spotty if they have it, but if not, then their own clothes are just fine! We will be asking for a donation of a silver coin on the day to help raise money for this worthwhile cause.

#### **School Photo**

Individual and sibling school photos will take place on **1st November 2022**. Please note that only siblings attending Denbigh will be able to take part this year. Class photos will be held on the **22nd of November 2022**. Can you please send your child to school in full school uniform on these days.

## **Dates For Your Diary- These are subject to change.**

## Back to school Monday 31st October 2022

Thank You.

Parent consultation	Year 5 & Year 6	Monday 7th November 2022 1pm-5pm
Parent consultation	Year 1 & Year 2	Tuesday 8th November 2022 1pm-5pm
Parent consultation	Year 3 & Year 4	Thursday 10th November 2022 1pm-5pm

Cinema trip	Year 3	Friday 11th November 2022 10am-12pm
Cinema trip	Year 5 & Year 6	Tuesday 15th November 2022 10am-12pm
Cinema trip	Year 2	Thursday 24th November 2022 10am-12pm
Cinema trip	Year 4	Friday 25th November 2022 10am-12pm

## Non uniform day and christmas raffle Friday 2nd December 2022 Christmas jumper day and christmas dinner Thursday 8th December 2022 2023 Ski trip meeting for parents 3pm-3:30pm

Class Performance for parents	Year 1 and Year 2	Monday 12th December 2022
Class performance for parents	Year 3 and Year 4	Tuesday 13th December 2022
Class performance for parents	Year 5 and Year 6	Wednesday 14th December 2022
Class performance for parents	Reception	Friday 16th December 2022

## Nursery visit to santa's grotto rising sun - Wednesday 14th December 2022

Book look	Year 1 & Year 2	Monday 19th December 2022 9:30am-11:00am
Book look	Year 3 & Year 4	Tuesday 20th December 2022 9:30am-11:00am
Book look	Year 5 & Year 6	Wednesday 21st December 2022 9:30am-11:00am

Christmas Party	Year 1 & Year 2	Monday 19th December 2022
Christmas Party	Year 3 & Year 4	Tuesday 20th December 2022
Christmas Party	Year 5 & Year 6	Wednesday 21st December 2022
Christmas Party	Nursery & Reception	Thursday 22nd December 2022

Hope you all have a wonderful fun filled week off and we look forward to seeing you all next term.